GHS Announcements 
Wednesday, April 26, 2017

MISC

ATHLETICS 
The varsity girls’ tennis team lost to Norwalk Tuesday 4-7. Junior varsity girls’ tennis defeated Norwalk 12-5.


The Grinnell varsity boys’ soccer team is on a four-match winning streak and remains undefeated at home beating Dallas Center-Grimes (DCG) in penalty kicks (PKs) 4-3. It was a great match. Both teams played really hard, but Grinnell wanted it just a little more. The match went back and forth. Grinnell was took the lead early on Ean Honeycutt's left footed upper 90 blast from about 22 yards out, but DCG battled back taking the 2-1 at the half. We came out strong at the start of the second half scoring the tying goal in the first five minutes on a cross from Branon Harter on the right hand side of the penalty box to Ean Honeycutt streaking down the middle of the box for his second goal. Ethan Bailey scored the third goal to put us up 3-2 on a PK, but we gave up a goal late in the second half to take the match to overtime (OT). The match remained in tied throughout OT. Logan Strawser had another big night making 7 saves excluding the 2 saves he made in the PK shootout giving Grinnell the advantage. Ean Honeycutt, Gavin McFarland, Ethan Bailey, and Wyatt Dillon all made their PK's to help Grinnell win a huge conference match and stay undefeated in conference. This sets up the conference title match this Thursday against another undefeated conference team, Norwalk.  The JV team lost 0-4 to DCG.


The varsity boys’ tennis team was defeated by Norwalk 8-3 last night.


THANK YOU, THANK YOU, THANK YOU - to EVERYONE who helped out at the Girls T&F meet last night!!  Thank you for volunteering your time and helping us put on a very successful meet! It is MUCH APPRECIATED and we cannot thank you enough! :)  Thank you again, the Girls T&F coaching staff and Team! 


Congratulations to the Girls T&F team on their 3rd place finish last night at the Grinnell Relays. Top finishers for the Tigers were: 
1st place: 
High Jump - Kylee Neighbors  
3000 - Anjali Jones 
2nd place: 
Long Jump - Jessica Moore 
High Jump - Kamryn Juni  
3000 - Nola Conner 
200 - Kylee Neighbors  
3rd place: 
Long Jump - Maddison Jones 
Sprint Medley - Maddie Wilkins, Jessica Moore, Madison Luther, Addyson Petig 
Shuttle Hurdle - Maddison Jones, Trystin Stille, Lexi Hart, Kylee Neighbors 
100 Hurdles - Kylee Neighbors 
1500 - Anjali Jones


The Boys T&F team competed at the STC Invite last night. Top finishers for the Tigers were:  
1st place: 
4x4 - Joe Simon, Matthew Cunningham, Jake Simon, Sam Allen  
4x8 - Landon Steffen, Matthew Cunningham, Brett Gibson, Joe Simon  
Sprint Med: Luke Roudabush, Tanner Strand, Jake Simon, Sam Allen (NEW SCHOOL RECORD - 1:36.46) 
2nd place: 
400 - Sam Allen  
800 - Landon Steffen 


Boys’ golf results:  Grinnell boys shot 349 at the Oskaloosa Invitational. Congratulations to Lucas Scherf on winning the Medal with a 1 over par 71, 3 shots better than the runner-ups.  Brady Ellis shot 79 to tie for 15th out of 94 golfers. Nathan Loucks = 96 and Parker McAlexander = 100.


Get your teams together, and try not to get hit...FCA is putting on another dodgeball tournament on May 10th in the Kriegel Gym starting at 7:00 P.M.!!!  If you are interested in competing in the tournament your team will need exactly six people, and $3.00 from all six players on the team must be turned into JP Dugas.  If you have any questions about the tournament please email JP at: dugasjea@grinnell-k12.org.


COUNSELING OFFICE 
Next Wed., 5/3 is College Decision Day at GHS.  EVERYBODY (Students & Staff) WEAR YOUR COLLEGE SHIRTS.   More details to come.


CLUBS/ACTIVITIES
Film Club will be meeting Tuesday, May 2 to watch the film "Major Payne". 

The Outdoor Adventure Program is sponsoring a zip line / camping / climbing weekend on April 28-30.  Cost is only $10.00.  If you are interested, please stop by Ms. Meyer’s room to sign up and pick up necessary forms.  We will leave Friday, April 28th at 5:00 pm and return Sunday afternoon by 4:00 pm.  The zip line adventure is a two-hour tour while we also will explore Backbone State park by hiking, climbing and caving.  Any questions, please contact Ms. Meyer.  Deadline is TODAY and there is only room for 15 participants.

